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January 16, 2020
The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci:
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that, if adopted, will enable King County to execute a Purchase and Sale Agreement (PSA) to sell a strip of unimproved property along SR 520 in Marymoor Park and to grant easements in that area of the Park and in the East Lake Sammamish Trail corridor in Redmond to Sound Transit for construction and operation of the Downtown Redmond Link Extension Light Rail Project (Project). 
This transaction is recommended per the rationale and considerations provided below and in the attached property summary. 
Execution of this PSA supports the King County Strategic Plan guiding principles and goals of Financial Sustainability, Regional Collaboration, and Mobility, by partnering with Sound Transit to expand the regional Link Light Rail network, connecting Marymoor Village and Downtown Redmond to communities throughout the Puget Sound. It also supports the goal of Healthy Environment by enhancing access to active and passive recreation opportunities at Marymoor Park and the East Lake Sammamish Trail to residents throughout the region.

This partnership supports a number of public benefits that will be realized by the Project. For example, the East Lake Sammamish Trail North Extension, a critical and long-sought connection in the Regional Trails System, will be constructed as part of the overall Project at a significantly reduced cost to the County than if it were a stand-alone project. Utility upgrades being constructed by Sound Transit surrounding the new station in Marymoor Village provide an opportunity for King County to fund construction of a new water supply connection that will help meet Marymoor Park’s increasing demands for water service. In addition, Sound Transit will provide King County $750,000 for construction of a regional trail connection linking the station in Marymoor Village directly into Marymoor Park and $2.1 million to upgrade stormwater facilities in Marymoor Park. Finally, the design and implementation planning for the Project reflect a strong interest in avoiding or minimizing impacts to Marymoor Park facilities and ongoing Park programming.
Pursuant to KCC 4.56.140 and RCW 39.33.020 this proposed intergovernmental transfer of surplus real property requires public notice, a press release and a public hearing. The public notice is required to be published in an area newspaper at least ten days but no more than twenty-five days prior to the hearing. A hearing notice and a press release are attached.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division at 206-477-9352.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff


  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council 
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services 
   (DES)

Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Bryan Hague, Manager, Real Estate Services, FMD, DES

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

